MINUTES
REGULAR MEETING OF THE KENDRICK CITY COUNCIL
AUGUST 18™2020

The meeting was held at the Kendrick City Park at 6:09 the Pledge was said and the regular meeting was
called to order by Mayor Appel.

THOSE PRESENT:

Tom & Jennifer Perrigo, Council members, Carol Bradford, Zach Voglewede, Paul Rush, Rose and Val
Norris, Mayor Appel, Rob Clemenhagen- Maintenance, Nadine Towne- City Clerk/ Treasurer

1-A. Council member Zach made a motion to approve the July 21°* minutes, Council member Carol
2" the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

1-B. Council member Zach made a motion to approve the Disbursements for August 2020, Council
Member Carol 2" the motion, all in favor, motion carried.

2-A. The discussion concerning a safe for the City hall was revisited and Council member Carol

Made a motion to get a safe for the City hall, Council member Zach 2" the motion, all in favor, motion
carried.

2-B. Tree at 707 E. Main St. — Norwegian Elm- The Council has decided to carry the outcome over to the
next meeting. Rob is still waiting on bids to get it trimmed.

2-C. Mayor Appel swore in Rose Norris as Council member.

2-D. Rob was able to get a bid of $87,000.00 for a new pool liner. The council will continue to discuss
options to repair the pool.

3-A. The rate increase for the new sewer rate was discussed as a 3 part increase over the next year and
will be approved at the next meeting. The council would like a progress report as to acquisition of the
property for the new sewer project.

3-B. The council was informed that Latah Sanitation is also increasing their rates as of Jan. 1,2021 and
that will need to added to the new budget as well.

3-C. The cleaning of the city hall has been taken over by Nadine the city clerk. Zach made a motion to no
longer have the city hall cleaned by Caitlyn Norris, Paul 2" the motion, all in favor, motion carried.




3-D. New communication system for the wells was discussed as there has been a short somewhere in
between the lines and Rob has to manually turn the system on and off every day. He is getting bids from
a few local electricians as to what can be done for the system. KME out of Troy quoted him 19,000.-
20,000. Strom , 4J, and Kim Cannon are the other contractors.

4- The Perrigo’s asked if there was any news concerning their water issue (Duck Pond) from Rob and the
State. Rob did not have any new information for them as to when this issue with the drain will be
addressed.

The brush dumpster- A big rule sign for leaves and brush only was recommended for the dumpster site.

Rob Clemenhagen- Maintenance- Rob has been working on getting bids for the pool repairs, Tree
trimming, and property for the new sewer project and cleaning up the parks picnic tables.

Nadine Towne- Clerk / Treasurer- Nadine is still working on the budget.

Carol made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:13, Zach 2" the motion, all in favor motion carried.




